
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 2023 News  

Dear Friends and Family, 

One of the topics I speak on in religious instruction (RI) classes is prayer. During that lesson, I always tell of a    

personal experience of mine when I was young (in grade 11). I tell them how I had to be at school, due to various 

practices, very late one day and had forgotten to bring food or money to get food. After my first practice, I was   

starving, and my belly was roaring. Between practices, I went to the auditorium and waited for the next practice to        

start. I began looking for a quarter to buy something from a vending machine (I realize things have gone up now). 

Anyway, I looked in the entrance way and could not find any money. So, I prayed to find a quarter. After the        

prayer, I looked in the exact same area I had looked before and found a quarter this time. Praise the Lord! When I     

told that story to the RI classes, someone, in all but one of the classes, asked if the story was really true or said 

something like, “Do other people actually believe you when you tell that story.” I was filled with disbelief at their 

unbelief! Keep praying! 

             

            With our love and prayers,  

 

 Kelly, Becca, Clarisse and Bryce Gilliam 

 

Praises: 

*We just celebrated our 25th wedding anniversary, Clarisse’s 21st 

birthday and Bryce’s 18th birthday. 

*Our “gospel to your neighbour” tract distribution is going very well. 

Many people have gotten involved and we have had made good 

contacts through it. The outreach continues through August. 

*We have had several new contacts to come along to church with 

one trusting the Lord as her Saviour.  

*Some young people have been keen to help with ministry activities. 

Prayer requests: 

*For special outreach services and events coming up in July. 

*For children, speakers and helpers of the upcoming children’s 

camps. 

*For Kelly as he was asked to be the junior camp speaker during 

winter holidays. 

*For wisdom in ministry opportunities going forward. 

*For wisdom as we begin to plan our itinerary for our time in the 

States in late November to early February. 

*For our children as they are growing up and seeking the Lord’s will. 


